

NCO i/c Mackenzie Detachment PO Box 280 Mackenzie, B.C. V0J 2C0

Your File

District of Mackenzie Box 280 Mackenize, B.C. V0J 2C0

Our File

April 18th, 2024

Dear Mayor and Council

Mayors Report for March 2024:

Detachment Case Load:

March 2024, the Mackenzie RCMP investigated 139 Files (131 files for March 2023) Majority of case load as follows:

- 10- Assaults(intimate partnership violence)
- 1- Uttering threats
- 2- Frauds/phone scams
- 0- Breach of Bail Violations
- 8- Mischief, loss of enjoyment of property
- 1- Theft of Vehicle
- 13- Check well being
- 5- False Alarms
- 4- Vehicle Collisions
- 2- Mental Health
- 1- Break and Enter
- 4- Trafficking CDSA
- 8- Suspicious Persons/Vehicles

File load for Mackenzie RCMP is on par with the previous year. March saw a significant increase in assaults. Focus on increased road safety due to extra enforcement in this area as noted by the traffic stats for March. Speeding, failing to stop at stop sign and No Insurance continue to be a problem.

Traffic Enforcement: - March 2024 Traffic Stats:

Written Warnings- 33 for Speeding, 7 fail to stop at stop sign/fail to signal

Total: 64 Traffic Warnings

Violation Tickets- 4- Speeding, 5- No Insurance, 2- No Drivers Licence, 3-Stop sign

Total: 15 Traffic Violation Tickets-

Impaired Driving / Immediate Roadside Prohibitions - March 2024:

3 Impaired operation investigations for this reporting period.

CHECKSTOP PROGRAM - ROAD SAFETY

No checkstops for this period

Community Policing:

In line with the Annual Performance Plan initiative for Crime Prevention through Curfew Compliance checks, the Mackenzie RCMP members were very active in conducting curfew and house arrest checks on 2 offenders. 21 compliance checks were completed in March.

Mackenzie RCMP had 5 School visits during the month of March. Members also participated in Jr Detective workshop at the Mackenzie Arts Society.

Victim Services:

Victim service position has been filled with a tentative start date in the Spring of 2024.

ONLINE CRIME REPORTING

The online tool can be found at either http://bc.rcmp-grc.gc.ca/mackenzie/report or on the District of Mackenzie's website at districtofmackenzie.ca/public-services/emergency-services.

This concludes the Mayors report for the month of March 2024. Sincerely,

Act/Sgt. Christopher BEZAIRE Detachment Commander (250) 997-3288 phone (250) 997-3240 fax